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STAFFORDSHIRE LOCAL OPTICAL COMMITTEE   
Minutes of the meeting at Aston Marina, Stone  
On Monday 14th November 2022 6.30pm.
PRESENT:
Irfan Razvi, Alison Lowell, Ian Meadows, Richard Webb, Sophia McCubbin, Sue Cutts , Alexa Long, Mark McCracken, Shelley Stubbs, Stewart Townsend, John Hollins, Michaela Kelcher and Delia Cliffe.
1. WELCOME, APOLOGIES, DECLARATION OF INTEREST AND MINUTES OF LAST MEETING
Apologies – Sarah Edge, Clive Marchant and Haris Iqbal.
Minutes of the last meeting, being a true and accurate record was proposed by Stewart Townsend and seconded by Mark McCracken.
2. COMMITTEE BUSINESS
Irfan Razvi proposed to co-opt Michaela Kelcher back onto the committee in the role of Training Officer. This was voted for unanimously.
Irfan asked the group if they would prefer LOC meetings to be virtual or Face to Face. The consensus was to be Face to Face but with an occasional virtual one if need arises. Look into providing a link to Teams for those who are unable to attend in person. 
3. AREA TEAM ITEMS & OPTOMETRIC ADVISOR REPORT
Delia Cliffe mentioned the problems with PCSE rejecting claims and they have agreed that some of the issues were their own fault.  There is an improvement in comms planned. If future outages happen they need to be clear which channel is used for submission by the contractor, when replying to queries.
QI0 – the process for contract quality assurance for this financial year will be announced soon. 

Discussion arose about whether we could send out centrally some generic information to practices to help with QI0 completion. Delia will send Alison Lowell link to safeguarding app which can be added to the website for information.

EeRS – implementation may start early New Year depending on preferred supplier. 

4. TRAINING & CET UPDATE
Richard Webb advised that the last Glaucoma MCN had not been as well attended due to sickness. We need to prove active participation but PES won’t tell us which performers are on the scheme (due to GDPR), so a work around may be to ask performers to send a certificate to us, which can then be uploaded onto Opera.
Sophia McCubbin has arranged a Thea CPD event on 21st November. All 25 spaces have been filled. IP related – Ocular allergy. If it is successful then Thea may decide to run again. 
There is an accreditation event for Paediatric shared care Optoms on 24th November at 6pm at UHNM. It is being looked into whether this could be self-directed CPD.

5. REGULATION & GOVERNANCE UPDATE 
Stewart Townsend mentioned that there has been a GOC advert for people to be on their business committee and that he is considering this. 
6. COMMUNITY SERVICES UPDATE

Mark McCracken gave a summary of the 2 meetings with Medicines Optimisation team.  The group have been looking into making amends to medicines which weren’t listed. Some are on PES formulary but not on Staffs Joint Formulary when they would be appropriate for IP Optoms. 
LOC need to remind practices quarterly about the formulary. 

Irfan advised that the latest reports for pre and post cataract had been analysed and there seemed to be poor understanding of what is happening.
Go ahead has been given for CUES telemedicine hub. This will help with capacity issues.  Mark to speak to PES to find out why practitioners still need to go through telemedicine when adding patients to Opera and also find out when the telemedicine hub is going live. 

Wet AMD monitoring pathway is still in development, trying to use core competencies where possible and Optometry first principles. This will be an England first if commissioned.
7. CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
NOC
This was attended by Irfan Razvi, Mark McCracken and Alexa Long in Leeds on 10th-12th October. 

Professor Anton Emmanuel: Head of NHS Workforce Race Equality gave a passionate presentation of the proportion of those In positions of power/influence in healthcare is not representative of the entire demographic in terms of both race and gender. Stewart will be the lead on this for Staffordshire LOC. If there are any equality concerns, committee wide, they need to be raised with him. 

Overall Summary of NOC was that Staffordshire are already frontrunners and no major learning taken home from this event with the main focus on networking. 

LEHN

Health Education England met with LEHN and ICB.  There is £50,000 available for upskilling workforce, that will help reduce waiting times in Ophthalmology acute trust clinics. Need to use by March 2023. LOC has been asked for some ideas which include a enhanced pre-cat/HVLC pathway, Wet AMD training network, Referral Refinement events to get practices back onto CUES as the current issues with extended eyecare services payments are causing practices to drop out of schemes. Another idea could be a CPD day. If date is arranged this can be used as a ultimatum date to ensure payment situation is resolved. 
Payments
Irfan to meet with Paul Jolley and Claire Roberts to see what changes can be made, at end of November. Stewart to attend meeting with Irfan. 

Interactive discussion 

Irfan asked the question “do we really need to make these pathways a sustainable reality for us”? It was felt that we should concentrate on the schemes we have and making those more efficient rather than trying new schemes. Capacity in practices is low to take on new pathways, and if more practices participate in the schemes we do have, this would free up capacity for more schemes. Need to Make sure all schemes (including current ones) are pan-Staffordshire. Also need to establish if practices would be interested in doing new schemes before much work is done. Current tariffs for some of the schemes are not enough to break even. 
Ian Meadows

This was Ian Meadows last meeting on Staffordshire LOC. Ian was presented with gifts to thank him for his service.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

16th January 2023
I Razvi
Chair
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